FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Please can you tell me the number of FOI’s you received between 1 January 2024 and 30 June 2024. I appreciate you may publish FOI figures by financial year, but please can I have this data for the time frame specified. 

2. Please can you tell me the number of EIR’s you received between 1 January 2024 and 30 June 2024. I appreciate you may publish EIR figures by financial year, but please can I have this data for the time frame specified.

For Questions 1 and 2, if you cannot separate FOI and EIR requests, you just record a total figure for both, please can you provide that total figure and confirm if that is the case. 

3. How many FOI & EIR requests were late (i.e. answered outside statutory response timescales) between 1 January 2024 and 30 June 2024? And what was your performance during that period? 

This letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain.

Freedom of Information (FOI) Code — Leicester Open Data
Information for April, May and June is intended for future publication in line with S22 of the Act.  We hope to publish this data by the end of August.
We don’t record EIR requests separately, to split the figures would require staff to trawl through some 600, or more, requests to extract the data requested.  Allowing 5 minutes per request would require over 50 hours of officer time.  

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
